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Agenda Title: 

● An update to the City Council on the progress and next steps of the 163rd Street 
Improvements project. 

 
Department/Contact Person: 

● Kristen Ayers - Assistant City Administrator 
● Tony Bakken - Public Works Director 
● Scott Crain - Affinis Engineer 

 
Background Information: 

● The City received a federal Surface Transportation Program grant to make 
improvements to 163rd Street. This project will completely re-construct the road 
and add curb and gutter from 7 Hwy to Lexington Rd, and sidewalk trail from 7 
Hwy to the west Intermediate School entrance. 

● The project design stage is complete, and we are now in the stage of MoDOT 
approvals and right-of-way acquisition. On February 16th, the Pleasant Hill 
School Board voted to approve donation of right-of-way, permanent drainage 
easement, and temporary construction easement.  

● Once MoDOT approves the acquisitions and final plans, the project will be 
advertised and opened for bid. Construction is set to begin in early June, with the 
roadway being opened back up before the start of school in August.  

 
Financial Information:  

● The total cost of the project is approximately $550,000.  
○ The STP grant amount is for $200,000. 
○ The City will cover the remaining amount of $350,000 through capital 

project funds, street overlay funds, and fund balances. 
 
Staff Recommendation: 

● No recommendation needed 
 
Attachments: 

● Project Schedule 
● RW Packet - distributed to School Board members to explain the right-of-way 

donation process and project plans 


